Standards Committee - 6th March, 2006


STANDARDS COMMITTEE
6th March, 2006

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
2.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. Dunn - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Joe Murphy, Karen Garrido and Pennington
Mr. Bottomley and Mrs. Flynn

33.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Owen.

34.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 5th December, 2005, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

35.
MATTERS ARISING

Local Determinations Training

(Previous Minute 28 - 5th December, 2005)


The Monitoring Officer referred to the two identical seminars entitled ‘The Code of Conduct and Ethical Framework’ held on 11th November and 13th December, 2005, which had been attended by a number of Members of the Committee.  Members were also advised of a DVD which had been produced by the Standards Board for England, promoting best practice in local investigations and hearings, which complemented the training events.


RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for a special session, possibly in conjunction with Greater Manchester Police Authority, to view the DVD produced by the Standards Board for England, together with a general overview on local determinations training and the role of Members of this Committee in this process.

36.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN

Submitted the Standards for England Bulletin Issue 27.


The Monitoring Officer referred to the Annual Assembly of Standards Committees to be held in Birmingham on 16th and 17th October, 2006, and sought the Committees views as to whether they wished to send representatives.  A general discussion then took place in which members who had attended previous Assemblies, commented that they felt that the events had limited value, in that the topics covered were too general in their nature, and more specific training would be more beneficial.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Bulletin be noted.




(2) THAT no representatives from Salford City Council be sent to the Annual Assembly of Standards Committees 2006.

37.
REVIEW OF THE CODE OF CONDUCT AND NEW ETHICAL FRAMEWORK

The Monitoring Officer submitted a report detailing the response of H.M. Government to the Standards Board for England’s recommendation for the review of the Code of Conduct for Members, together with the Graham Committee on Standards of Conduct in Public Life’s proposals for a review of the New Ethical Framework.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted, and copies circulated to those Members not present.

38.
ETHICAL STANDARDS SELF ASSESSMENT SURVEY

The Monitoring Officer submitted a summary of the Ethical Standards Self Assessment Survey which had been conducted of all Salford City Councillors.


RESOLVED:
THAT the summary be noted, and that it be given further consideration at the proposed review and training session as detailed in Minute 35 above.

39.
GREATER MANCHESTER INDEPENDENT MEMBERS FORUM

Submitted a letter from Wigan MBC clarifying the position with regard to the attendance of monitoring officers at meetings of the Greater Manchester Independent Members Forum.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.  

R:\status\working\admin\pmin\scm060306.doc
R:\status\working\admin\pmin\scm060306.doc

